New Vienna City Council Meeting
May 7, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and Jake Lehman, Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken. Absent-Kloser.
	Engelken made the motion to approve the agenda for May 7, 2024, seconded by Puetz.
Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by Puetz.
	Mayor Langel went over the updates on the Recker Subdivision, the city had received a letter of review from Fehr Graham on the plat and water , sewer , storm sewer. Fehr Graham had some areas of concern and recommendations for the city to look  into.  Mayor Langel has been in contact with the land owners for the annexation for the right of ways, just waiting on some paperwork before we can proceed.  A few residents were present to get some information  from the mayor on this development. Discussion followed on concerns and streets, water, and sewer. 
	Liquor License for VFW was approved on a motion from Lehman, second by DuBois. Ayes-all.
Setting wages for the new fiscal year for city employees was addressed next on the agenda. The council discussed rates and percentages. Lehman made a motion for an 2% increase, second by Puetz, Ayes- Lehman, Engelken, Puetz. Abstain-DuBois as he is related to Mike Neuhaus.
Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, chlorine drums at the pump house should be replaced due to spillage, new setup will consist of a  tank that will be pumped into to avoid spraying chlorine . Mike also stated  home needed to be jetted due to tree roots. Everything else is all working well.
The council also discussed the ordinances that  pertain to water sewer delinquency and penalty. The council decided to amend these to impose penalty all on services if delinquent and to remove the ordinance to have sheriff serve paperwork. The council went over the building permit that has expired on the home on Columbus St that is not complete. The clerk sent a letter to owner wanting a plan for this . The clerk received a letter before the meeting from the owner , stating they are waiting on some material that is on back order. The council decided to give the owner a two-month extension, then fines will be imposed if not completed.
The council reviewed the hall cleaning wages and hours and cost of drinks for the bar/receptions. Motion from Lehman to set price for  cash bar drinks as follows; beer $3.00 per can, $4.00 mixed drinks, Premium liquor-$5.00 per drink. Wedding reception invoice to be billed out as $3.00 per drink. Second by Engelken. The council decided to have the hall cleaning crew be present at the next council meeting to go over , wages, responsibilities.
The clerk stated that City Wide Cleanup is scheduled for May 18,2024.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by Engelken at 7:20pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

